## Heldon C/C meeting 24/1/18

## Points.

## Aocb.

- 1) K. Milne spoke around getting letter through door about school changes, however when looking at dates for his area it's not till 19/20. Is this a waste of Council money sending it out so early should be nearer the action date.
- 2) N. Sutherland letter required for tree cutting not sure of area.
- 3) ------ Shopping baskets/trollies in river Lossie at Kingsmill's bridge letter to Council to clear out. (water back up).
- 4) ------ New fence at Craigend House, Dallas Been advised by the contractor that when he submitted his invoice to M/C Roads was advised that it was too cheap add £2000 to invoice. Was then submitted and paid. Q- Why would someone tell him to add when Council is trying to save money!!! Also why not price for works first!!
- 5) D. Kelly invite to the grand opening of the new upgraded Alves Hall, she will send date/time through C/C.
- 6) Heldon C/C face page to be set up information to be passed shortly.
- 7) Duncan Path at Fogwatt from White wreath farm entrance to junction to Clackmarras e/mail from D.Ross MSP about safety at Fogwatt on the main A941 and no walk way along the street light side. Anything C/C can help with. WD asked about windmill money. Group discussion around different grant bodies.

Willie.